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PRESS RELEASE 
Wednesday 18th September 2019

Riverfly Monitoring on the Stour

Invertebrate life is a key indicator for establishing the health of our rivers and now thanks to a team of enthusiastic volunteers, the River Stour’s health status is being carefully monitored. 
Riverfly Monitoring studies the abundance of eight key target groups of invertebrates including freshwater shrimps and caddisflies. Drops in numbers can indicate pollution or other water quality issues which aren’t necessarily obvious to the human eye. Riverflies are a crucial part of the food webs of our waterways, without them we wouldn’t have such a diverse mix of riparian wildlife. 

Through the Heritage Lottery Funded project Our Stour, 20 volunteers have received free training as to how to complete Riverfly Monitoring surveys and will now complete surveys monthly at 9 sites across the Stour Catchment. These sites include Tickled Trout (Wye), Westgate Gardens (Canterbury) and Kingsmead Field (Canterbury). Training has also been provided to volunteer river rangers on the River Dour in Dover with several sites now being surveyed here too.
Our Stour Officer Lauren Baker, who provided the training says “ Riverfly monitoring is a crucial part of citizen science which enables us to have another way of monitoring the health of our waterways. It is great fun and you never know what you will find in your net!” 

Further training workshops will be provided in the new year but if you are interested in joining in with a Riverfly survey or would like more information please contact Lauren- lauren.baker3@kent.gov.uk

For further details please contact Kentish Stour on 03000410900 or email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk 

Mobile contact: 07921038049 Lauren Baker- Our Stour Officer

Further Information

Our Stour

The project will bring real benefits for river environments and wildlife, in and around Ashford, Canterbury, Sandwich, Herne Bay and Whitstable. The involvement of local communities is at the heart of Our Stour – we want local people to help us make a difference.

Volunteers in the project will get involved in hands-on conservation, working to improve habitats and look after riverside land. There will be many  opportunities for training towards new skills. Film making and photography will help people discover and tell others about the waterways on their doorstep, while free educational activities for kids and adults will gather new data about rivers.

The project benefitted from a £85,500 grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund and has also received financial contributions from Kent County Council, Environment Agency, Southern Water, Affinity Water, Ashford Borough Council and Canterbury City Council.

About the KSCP

The Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership is working to conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of the Stour Valley. The Partnership works closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and develop opportunities for interpretation, education, community development and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, Partnership staff and local people. We work with landowners, community groups and site managers to conserve and enable access to a large number of wildlife sites and green spaces. Our activities are funded by a partnership of local authorities, including Kent County Council who administer the Partnership. Website: www.kentishstour.org.uk
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